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The Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting of Lea & Cleverton Parish Council held on Tuesday June 17th 2008 in Lea Village Hall. The meeting commenced at 19:30 hours.

Present:   Cllr J M Cull (in the chair) 

 Cllrs J Crockett, A P Fuller, B E Gore and S Hunt. 

             2 Members of the public present
84/08:    Apologies: None.
85/08:    Declarations of Interest: None.
  86/08:    Planning Applications for consideration:
           i)  a)   08/01356/LBC Chink Farm, Creswell Lane, Lea. SN15 9PE

                  To replace brick flooring in porch of property with flagstones.  To replace softwood    floorboards in sitting room with oak boards and install under floor heating.  To replace concrete and, lino flooring in kitchen with flagstones. 

                          Members expressed no adverse comments.
               b)   08/1398/COU Church Hayes, Creswell Lane Lea. SN16 9PE

                   COU of pasture land to garden, construction of tennis court, re-modelling of pond     and environmental enhancements.  

                            Members reviewed the proposal and were of the view that the proposals were not compatible with surrounding area, they felt that tree planting was excessive and that it was detrimental to the existing rural amenity and character of the locality.

                 ii)        08/01176/AGN – Aquetong Farm, Creswell Lane, Lea SSN16 9PE

                    FOR INFORMATION ONLY.

                     Erection of Agricultural Building.   The above proposal has been considered under the provisions of Part6 or Part 7 of Schedule 2 to the Town and County Planning (General permitted Development) Order 1955, and the NWDC, as Planning Authority, hereby determines that PRIOR APPROVAL for the works is NOT REQUIRED.      
  87/08:    FOOTPATH: LECL12A:

             Discussions had taken place with Ms Barbara Burke, Senior ROW Officer and Mr C    Lovelock, ROW Warden regarding the original and revised line of this path. It was noted that entrance through the existing gate takes walkers to the new (2ND) path. The original (1st) path is now accessed through the main gate of Capulet House and the on whose ground the new (2nd) path is located. The 1st path line can only be accessed through the beech hedge.  County had written to the owner of Capulet House drawing attention to the correct procedures which should have been adopted in order that any objections could be raised by parishioners.  It was further suggested that a retrospective permission should be sought and that if this was not forthcoming after a reasonable time then the situation would be further reviewed.   The Chairman indicated that he would make contact with Cllr Soden over the way and apparent lax attitude in which this matter had so far been dealt with. 
 88/08:   Unitary Authority Town/Parish Elections:

            RESOLVED to support the view that the next Town and Parish elections should be held in    2013 and thus bring all Local Authority Elections into step at that time.  Clerk to submit Council’s views to Chief Executive WCC.

 89/08:   Date of next meeting:  As required.

                In the absence of any further business the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and   closed the meeting at 20:05 hours.  

               Signed:                                                                      Date:
           . 
